
 

THE HOLY TRINITY NEWSLETTER Friday 13th July 

 
During next week’s Residential Visit, our Assistant Headteacher Miss Richardson will be in charge of the 
day-to-day running of the school. She will be assisted by Mrs Gorman (who returns from maternity leave on 
Monday) and Miss Ringland. 
 

IS YOUR CHILD ELIGIBLE FOR FREE SCHOOL MEALS? 
 
All Reception and Key Stage 1 pupils are entitled to a Free School Meal. Pupils moving into Year 3 in 
September will no longer be eligible for a Free School Meal, unless their parents are in receipt of 
qualifying benefits. If you think your child is eligible for Free School Meals in September please contact the 
Education Office on 01254-220711. Unless the school receives notification from the Education Office, you 
will be charged for any meals taken by your child. 
 
Even if your child does not want a school dinner, and prefers sandwiches, if you are entitled to claim Free 
School Meals, please do so as the school will receive additional funding that can be spent on your child. 
 
 
School closes at 2.00 p.m. on Friday 20th July. The new school year begins at 
9.00 a.m. on Monday 3rd September. 
 

END OF YEAR CONCERTS 
Entry to the End of Year Concerts is by ticket only. In order to comply with Health and Safety requirements 
there is a strict limit on the number of audience members who can be admitted and we sell the number of 
tickets to correspond to this figure. Please do cause embarrassment by trying to gain entry to a 
performance when you do not have a ticket. Prams and push chairs should be left outside the hall. 

 
STAFFING NEWS: 
At the end of this term, we say good bye to Miss Ringland as she leaves to take up a teaching post 
in Dubai and to one of our Teaching Assistants Mrs Kendall who is moving to Cumbria. From 
September, Miss Richardson will be seconded as headteacher of Balladen Primary School in 
Rawtenstall rather than to the post mentioned a few weeks ago. 
 

PUPILS LEAVING THE SCHOOL 
We are aware of a few pupils whose families will be moving out of the area over the 
summer holidays meaning that they will no longer be attending Holy Trinity. If you 
have not already done so, please let us know the name of your child’s new school as 
soon as possible so that the paperwork that is sent to Lancashire County Council can 
include it. Without this information a child has to recorded as a “Child Missing 
Education” resulting in investigations being made by the various child care authorities. 
If you do not know your child’s school yet, please let us know in September when the 
paperwork has to be sent. 

 
CLASS ATTENDANCE COMPETITION 

1st Place CLASS 6BU 99.5% 
2nd Place CLASS 6BA AND CLASS 3B 99.4% 
3rd Place RECEPTION L 98.3% 
This week’s Overall School Attendance Rate >>>>>>>>>>>>> 95.6% 
The Attendance Rate since the Start of the School Year >>>>>> 95.9% 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


